Dear Parents,


Welcome to Millington School!  Welcome to second grade!  I am very excited to be sharing your child’s second grade experience with both your child and you.  I hope you will join me this year on a journey filled with excitement, wonder, and learning.  My desire is to instill in your child a life-long love of learning—one that does not stop at graduation, but continues until our last day on earth.  Your children will be hearing the phrase “life long learner” from me very often.  I look forward to learning from your children just as they will learn from me!


On the first day of school, your child will participate in a variety of introductory activities; hopefully you can persuade him/her to share a few with you! 
Our daily schedule will start on the first day of school. Our lunch is scheduled for 11:00 each day, with recess following at 11:34. We will have a short, working snack time each afternoon, usually around 1:35 but it will depend on that day’s schedule.  Your child can bring a snack and/or drink each day, but please keep it small and easy to open/eat.  It is often helpful to keep your child’s snack separate from his/her lunch so as not to confuse the two.  

Your child should bring home a “Take Home Folder” (provided by me) on the first day of school. The folder will contain any papers going home or anything you are sending to school.  Please help your child remember to bring this folder to school each day, as it really is our main means of communication. 
        Please check the "2nd Grade Supply List" on the school website for the supplies your child will need this year.  If it will be a hardship to supply these items, please let me know via email and I will make sure your child has what is needed.  A bin for holding these materials is provided, so you do not need to purchase a “toolbox” for your child’s desk.  A small backpack should fit our purpose well.  The huge “wheelie” backpacks are usually rather large for this age level to manipulate easily.  They also take up lots of space in the classroom.

Hopefully, starting the first full week of school I will send home a weekly homework sheet/newsletter.  This will also be in your child’s folder.  Please have your child keep it in the folder for the entire week.  The sheet will contain any assignments due during the week, as well as pertinent information about the week.  At the beginning of each new week, your child will receive a new sheet and can discard the old one.  A link to the newsletter will be on my website as well. Occasionally, and more frequently as the year goes on, your child will write assignments in his/her “assignment pad” rather than receive a newsletter.  In my opinion, homework is an important way to strengthen academic skills as well as practice responsibility. However, I also strongly believe that homework should not be a frustrating experience.  If a task is wreaking havoc with your home life, please let me know! 

If you have any questions/concerns, please do not hesitate to write, call, or e-mail me.  The school’s # is 647-2312.  My extension is 2046.  My e-mail address is msnow@longhill.org. E-mail is probably the easiest way to contact me.
I’m looking forward to a great year!  See you at Back to School night,9/15 (info to follow)!







With Warm Thoughts,









Mary Jean Snow

